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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT- 10/14/2009 
FINAL – 10/22/2009
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

October 08, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President, Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Riverside Elementary School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  

     Craig Ford, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.     
     Members absent: 

     Daniel Castillo and Manuela Huerta

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge was led by Rosa Herrera, Janet Medina and Perla Hernandez.  

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
           Deputy Superintendent Yturralde introduced Riverside Principal, Vicente Sanchez.  Mr. Sanchez welcomed everyone to Riverside Elementary School.  Mr. Sanchez said that Riverside was able to start a ballet Folklorico for grade 3 – 6, last year thru the Century 21 after school program.  Mr. Armando Romero and Mrs. Thelma Peterson are the sponsors of the Ballet Folklorico. Mrs. Peterson has enjoyed sponsoring the group so much she has joined Valle del Sol, a group which Mr. Romero has been a member of for over twenty three years.  The students performed a dance from the state of Chihuahua and La Raspa from the states of Veracruz and Puebla
           Deputy Superintendent Yturralde announced that the districts 40th day count was 1, 4040 with an increase of 139 students from last year at the 40th day.   
           Deputy Superintendent Yturralde announced that the Technology Committee met yesterday.  The committee first began with employees from administration building and school administrators, this year students were included, teachers will be include next time.  

	
	 B. President Viramontes thanked Mr. Sanchez, Riverside Elementary, the Ballet Folklorico sponsors and dancers.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the monthly Wellness meeting at Gadsden Middle School, thanking Dr. Garcia for their work on this committee.  Mrs. Viramontes reminded the board members of the upcoming Region VII meeting in Las Cruces.  She wished everyone a great well deserved Fall Break.  Mrs. Viramontes apologized for the rescheduling of the SBA presentations.  The presentations will be rescheduled to allow the board members to attend at the school sites in the area they represent.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Judy Creegan and the entire nursing department for keeping on top of the H1N1 and keeping everyone informed.  Mrs. Viramontes said that on Friday STHS staff would be served lunch for having the biggest donators to the Gadsden Foundation.  
      Craig Ford congratulated Mr. Sanchez for the wonderful presentations and thanked him for hosting the meeting.  Mr. Ford said that most of the road construction has been completed, which makes it a lot easier for travel to and from all of the Chaparral area schools.  Mr. Ford also thanked Mrs. Creegan for keeping the district informed and healthy.

	Board Member’s Reports
	     Maria Saenz thanked Mr. Sanchez, Mr. Romero and Mrs. Peterson for their extra efforts and keeping part of the culture alive at Riverside.  Ms. Saenz truly enjoyed some of the dances she once danced to as a child.  Ms. Saenz went to NMSBA meeting where she is on the Resolutions committee. Testing and funding were the two items that were discussed intensely.  Ms. Saenz said she and some of the board members had received letters from the state government asking to cut education by $8 million dollars.  She encouraged everyone to attend rallies that are being formed to fight so that education will not be cut.  
     Daniel Castillo - absent           
     Manuela Huerta – absent      

	Student Representative
	   D.  Student Representative – Dimitri Viramontes, STMS 7th grader said he is playing football and STMS is having a good season.  Dimitri said he is one of 21 seventh graders at STMS taking algebra I.    He also said there are 3 eighth graders enrolled in geometry.  

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no   action required.                                         

	School Board Minutes for September  24, 2009

Special School Board Minutes for September 24, 2009 
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 24, 2009 board meeting.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

     Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the September 24, 2009 special board meeting.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	5. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	77.  Open Forum:  
       Ray Rios from Pre-Paid Legal Services addressed the Board regarding Employee Benefits.

	 
	 8.  Action Items:   None 

	
	 9.  Discussion Items:  None

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and 10-15-1, H-5, NMSA 1978 for collective bargaining.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 5:41 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Mr. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 6:47 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde  recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m.   
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